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Recently the N.H.M.A. Commit-

tee enjoyed the hospitality of 

the Sydney Antique Machinery 

Club at their rally in Clarendon 

for our September General 

Meeting.  Club resident Mi-

chael Williamson was most 

helpful together with Ron Irving 

for the organization and the 

setting up of our visit. 

After a fruitful meeting we 

managed to soak up the high-

lights of this fantastic rally.  

Our thanks to the Membership 

and Committee for their inter-

est in the N.H.M.A. 

 

The changes that we have 

introduced regarding Member-

ship Cards and early registra-

tion from the clubs appears to 

have gone well.  Whilst our 

Secretary, Ken Bock and his 

wife Christine wound their way 

around N.S.W. and Queen-

sland visiting numerous rallies 

the registration details rolled 

in.  Within a short time of re-

turning home Ken & Christine 

had the system in hand, with 

insurance cards going out by 

their thousands to our mem-

bers Australia wide. 

 

The Committee discussed a 

variety of items including the 

need to be more definitive and 

succinct with our safety guide-

lines particularly relating to 

Federal, State and Local Stat-

utes.  One thing that seems to 

be overlooked at rallies is the 

need to maintain the same 

safety standards on the rally 

grounds as we do on our roads 

and highways.  Excessive 

speed, unregistered vehicles, 

alcohol limits are all subjects 

that apply to all statutes, par-

ticularly within a public area.  

Many Insurance policies indi-

cate that exclusions such as 

unregistered vehicles, unsafe 

conditions undisclosed details, 

excessive loads unlicensed 

drivers are all situations where 

policy payments may be dimin-

ished. 

 

Other discussions centred 

around a standard exhibitor 

registration system and the 

proposal to update our news-

letter.  A report on the forth-

coming National Rally in Tas-

mania was presented with 

further details indicating that 

all is going ahead full steam. 

 

Donõt forget the Special pricing 

for travellers to the N.H.M.A. 

Rally. 

www.spiritoftasmania.com.au/

nhma-rally-2015 

HAPPY RALLYING 

 

Alan Shepherd 

F r o m  T h e  P r e s i d e n t  

Dear  NHMA  Club Secretar-

ies, Members  & Readers, 

 

Welcome to the new look 

newsletter. 

For sometime now,  members 

of the NHMA Committee have 

been toying with the idea of 

developing or improving on 

the Associationõs newsletter. 

 

 Inside these pages are sto-

ries of interest, reports or 

updates from the Committee  

I am not suggesting that this   

layout be the final product, 

you may have ideas that 

could be of some value or 

something better or perhaps 

give some indication of what 

to include or leave out. 

- Tell us! 

Talk about it and discuss 

between yourselves and let 

us know. 

The purpose of the newsletter 

is to provide specialised infor-

mation to a targeted audi-

ence, as well as a great way 

to market or service and also 

create credibility and build 

our organisationõs identity 

amongst our peers, members 

and stakeholders. 

Itõs recommended that we 

publish the newsletter quar-

terly so that it can be consid-

ered a consistent source of 

information. 

If we can produce and pre-

sent an attractive and infor-

mative newsletter then 

maybe, just maybe, someone 

might actually read the damn 

thing. 

Let us be proactive rather 

than reactive and breakdown 

the so-called stigma of òusó 

and òthemó which seems to 

exist within our organisation. 

LETõS COMMUNICATE, it canõt  

make things any worse! 

We hope you enjoy the read. 

John Victor 

[The MUG who  òvolunteeredó 

to put this  edition together] 

 

 

 

Comments or suggestions 

regarding this newsletter 

should be forwarded to the 

Secretary, Ken Bock. 

Contact details on back page 

http://www.spiritoftasmania.com.au/nhma-rally-2015
http://www.spiritoftasmania.com.au/nhma-rally-2015


I am the current  NHMA Treasurer 

and have been in the position for the 

past 18 months during which I have 

had to learn a lot about the money 

and financial side of the organisa-

tion.  It is a huge responsibility and I 

take this position very seriously. 

My husband Rob and I attend nu-

merous rallies within NSW and know 

what it is like to be a ôrallyistõ as well 

as being a part of the òso called rule 

makers.ó 

The NHMA Committee is here to help 

and hopefully make things easier for 

the average person to rally their 

machinery. 

The State Reps are available for you 

to contact should you have any con-

cerns 

Unfortunately, I donõt think 

(financially speaking) there is much I 

can contribute to the newsletter so I 

thought I would introduce myself 

and give a hand in supporting this 

newsletter. 

Look forward to seeing you at a rally 

somewhere. 

Julie. 

 

Hi I'm Rob Schoonderbeek.  

I have been Vice President of the 

NHMA for about two and a half years 

now.  

My wife and I attend quite a few ral-

lies in NSW. We are both involved 

with the NHMA to help keep our 

hobby running and as problem free 

as possible. We hope to see you on 

the rally ground at some stage. 

Please come up  and say òGõdayó and  

have a chat.  
Regards 

Rob 

 

Hi! My name is Julie Schoonderbeek. 

P a g e  2  

V i c e  P r e s i d e n t  &  T r e a s u r e r ô s  

N o t e  

T h e  N H M A  N e w s l e t t e r  

S e c r e t a r y  R e p o r t  

To those of you who  rou-

tinely and accurately (and 

timely) send your member-

ship lists along with pay-

ment, or e-mail your new 

member list and post 

cheques, thank you so much.  

It takes time and effort to do 

those things well.  You are to 

be commended. 

 

Membership renewals have 

been coming in very well 

since June.  However, many 

clubs have still not submit-

ted any membership lists or 

payment. 

Please get these to me as 

soon as possible. 

 

Also, to those of you who 

submit memberships, please 

be sure that you send a list 

of ONLY the members you 

are paying for with the 

cheque included. 

The names must be clearly 

defined if they are to be paid 

for with the cheque you en-

close. 

 

CLUB CONTACT 

Enclosed with your clubõs 

renewal information is a 

form requesting contact in-

formation relating to the 

Executive positions, [name, 

postal address, contact 

phone numbers & email 

address] from each affiliated 

club. 

Please complete this form 

and return with your renewal 

request. 

 

We want your information to  

be accurate so that the 

NHMA can assist you quickly 

at any moment you may 

need our assistance. 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

The NHMA welcomes the 

Shea-oak Log Historical Mu-

seum (Sth Aust), the Loxton 

Museum of Agricultural Tech-

nology (Sth Aust) and Collins-

vale Machinery & Social Club 

Inc (Tas) to the Association. 

We look forward to meeting 

our newest members and 

getting acquainted. 

 

2015 NHMA Rally 

Planning and preparation are 

well in hand.  If anyone has 

any questions, please con-

tact the Rally Secretary, 

Amanda Sherburd: 

nhmarally2015@gmail.com 

Or write to;  

The Secretary 

2015 NHMA Rally 

PO Box 150 

KETTERING   Tas   7155 

 

2016 NHMA Tractor Trek 

Expressions of interest have 

been called for the hosting of 

the 6th NHMA National Trac-

tor Trek in 2016. 

Applications need to be in 

writing and with the NHMA 

Secretary by Monday 1st 

December 2014. 

The  hosts and venue for this 

event will be decided at the 

2015 AGM, Quercus Park, 

Tasmania during the Na-

tional Rally. 

Further information can be 

obtained by referring to the 

NHMA Handbook or contact-

ing the NHMA Secretary. 

 

2017 NHMA National Rally 

Expressions of interest have 

been called for from any 

Victorian NHMA member 

club wishing to host this 

event.   

To date, no expressions of 

interest have been received. 

It is the NHMA policy, òif no 

expressions of interest are 

received from the State 

whose turn it is to host the 

event by the 1st December 

2014,  the opportunity will 

pass onto other States.ó 

 

Further information can be 

obtained by referring to the 

NHMA Handbook or contact-

ing the NHMA Secretary. 

 

The  hosts and venue for this 

event will be decided at the 

2015 AGM, Quercus Park, 

Tasmania during the Na-

tional Rally., February 27-28 

& March 1 2015. 

 

Reminder 

Our Newsletters are avail-

able on our nhma.com.au 

website for access by any-

one.  Please feel free to go to 

the website and seek any 

information that you might 

need.  There is a lot of useful 

information posted on the 

site. 

 
 
 

Ken Bock 

(03) 5444 1113  

F (03) 5441 3668 
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Kevin Elphick 

(02) 6925 3144  

0427 253 144  

 

Jeff Gooda 

(02) 6968 1466  

F (02) 6968 1505 

S t a t e  R e p  r e p o r t  

Graham Hein 

(08) 8522 2474  

 

John Victor 

0417 818 551  

I have attended 

a few rallies, 

shows and 

treks over the 

p a s t  f e w 

months. 

A most pleasing 

event attended was the National 

Tractor Trek at Dungog.  Great scen-

ery, 101 tractors in the trek, in all, a 

great weekend!   Congratulations to 

the Hunter Valley Vintage Farm Ma-

chinery Club, for a job well done. 

On the 2nd weekend in August, I par-

ticipated in the Riverina Vintage Ma-

chinery Clubõs rally at Leeton.  The 

Club had a good roll up of engines & 

displays and about 60 tractors par-

ticipated in the tractor pull ð all went 

smoothly with a great evening meal 

on the Saturday night. 

The next weekend it was travel to the 

border town of Corowa for the clubõs 

ôfun weekendõ.  A tractor trek of 

about 30 kmõs, and a tractor pull 

with about 30 tractors were a couple 

of the fun events.  A very good meal 

was supplied by the friendly mem-

bers on the Saturday night. 

The following Sunday, it was over to 

Ariah Park Show.  Although the num-

bers of engines and displays were 

down this year, there were about 25 

tractors in the tractor pull, and over-

all it was a good day for Ariah Park. 

September 20 was the Sydney An-

tique Machinery Club Rally at Claren-

don; the club also hosted the NHMA 

committee meeting.  The rally sur-

prised many of us by its sheer size, 

and the meal supplied on Saturday 

night was amazing.  We would cer-

tainly recommend attendance again 

next year at this rally. 

Our rally in Urana is coming up on 

the 18th and 19th of October; we 

usually have a large number of both 

tractors and engines.  The tractor 

pulls in this area are generally very 

good, with most abiding by the 

NHMA safety guidelines, although we 

still have some instances of people 

climbing over fences when the gate 

is only ten metres away!! 

I was sent a picture, taken at the 

Queensland Heritage Rally in Ayr this 

year, of a tandem hook-up of 5 Bull-

dogs, which looks good, but sends 

out the wrong message to other 

clubs holding tractor pulls, when the 

guidelines say òNo tandem pulls.ó 

So, if we all abide by the guidelines, 

we can have a great time in a safe 

environment for the exhibitors and 

the public. 

Regards, 

Kevin Elphick 

Where has the 

year gone?  

The second half 

of the year is 

pretty much quiet 

with regards to 

engine & tractor 

events being held 

in Sth Oz.   

This year most of the events held 

were poorly patronised and sup-

ported compared to previous years. 

In an attempt to  address my con-

cern, I spoke with numerous people 

and groups both at and away from 

the rally/show to get a better under-

standing  of any problems that there 

may be. 

From those conversations I find; 

There are two (2) people we need at 

our rally/ shows.  One is the 

òexhibitoró, and the other; the 

òspectatoró. 

When an exhibitor arrives at your 

show, they should be greeted imme-

diately with information of where to 

set up, where to park, where to park 

their trailer or set up camp.  They 

also need answers to any other infor-

mation and a òthank you for com-

ing;ó hopefully they will be impressed 

and comeback to your show. 

Remember, without exhibitors, you 

donõt have a show. 

The show doesnõt start until the 

spectator arrives, and they should be 

welcomed and given a list of events, 

if available.  There should also be a 

map of the show/rally grounds listing 

where the various displays are lo-

cated. 

Create a working display, do some-

thing extra.  If you are displaying an 

engine, belt it to a piece of machin-

ery/equipment.  Have a sign explain-

ing what is happening. 

If you are grinding or shelling grain 

(corn, wheat etc) let the children pick 

up the grain or cobs.  Have a sign 

telling the date the engine was 

manufactured - its purpose - its 

horsepower etc. 

If displaying a tractor, tell about its 

horsepower and what it is capable of 

doing.  Give the horsepower at the 

drawbar and at the belt - explain 

what that means. 

Give the history (òin the family for 50 

years - my grandfatherõs etc).  Show 

a picture of before restoration. 

Explain what type of equipment this 

tractor was built to pull - a plough, 

harrow, baler, cultivator, mower etc.  

Attach a piece of equipment and 

have an explanation of what it does. 

Remember there are people who 

have no idea what this equipment 

does or how to use the equipment of 

our hobby.  Wash clothes, make 

flour, butter, ice cream, steam corn, 

saw wood/timber, pump water etc. 

Make your display interesting.  A 

working display with you explaining it 

is even better. 

Remember, make their visit a memo-

rable experience so they will want to 

come back next time. 

 

Itõs worth a try! 

 

Apologies  to those Clubs or exhibi-

tors who are already doing this. 

 

John Victor 

Brian Culley 

(03) 5468 1282  

0427 153 759  

 

Kevin Lord 

(03) 5148 2212  

 Unfortunately there are no reports from the Victorian reps due to a family illness and organis-

ing the Dunolly Rally  and the other rep having to leave the Sydney meeting early and not be-

ing aware of this format being discussed . 
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S t a t e  R e p  r e p o r t  

Graeme Bellette 

(03) 6257 3309  

0408 565 702  

 

Brian Scott 

(03) 6433 1173  

0400 248 044  

 

 

Ray Blain 

(07) 4093 2148  

0438 464 895  

 

Alf Shand 

(07) 4782 1453  

0417 746 367  

Brian Blum 

(08) 9752 2173  

0427 253 144  

 

Ralph Thomas 

(08) 9458 5435  

 

Ray Blain has been seconded to the forthcoming G20 Summit so is somewhat pre-occupied. He 

did however submit an Incident Report from the QHR.  This can be found within the òSafety Mat-

tersó page. 

 

Alf has been involved with the post QHR Rally activities and publicity and has provided a story on 

the Marshall tractors featured at the Rally. (Refer page 6 of this newsletter) 

 Ralph and Wendy Thomas have been overseas visiting family and friends as well as attending a 

couple of rallies whilst holidaying. Having just returned they are catching up on the backlog of 

things as well as organising a weekend garage sale as they are  downsizing  their collection.  

 

Ralph reported observations made at these rallies  indicate with regards to safety, we are doing it 

òas well, probably betteró here in Australia. 

Hopefully, a report on his adventures will be available in a future newsletter. 

 

Thatõs a subtle hint Ralph! 

 Events in N West 

Tasmania getting 

busy from Octo-

ber on with Agri-

cultural Shows in 

full swing.  

Burnie was the 

first, but we did 

not attend this 

year, as not a lot of dollars on offer, 

but at Wynyard, with the Tulip Festi-

val Annual, we displayed engines 

etc, with "The Gallopers", a steam 

Carousel, the only steam driven Car-

ousel operating in the Southern 

Hemisphere, first built 1882 and 

fully restored by the owner, Mr and 

Mrs Mark Money, who live in Avoca, 

some 3 hours from Wynyard.   

It takes two and a half days to as-

semble, we are a bit slow as back in 

England, where Gallopers come 

from, a crew very experienced, could 

dismantle at end of event, move to 

the next venue, assemble and have 

operating by the next morning, 

proves we are older and slower, but 

we have a lot of fun and laughs dur-

ing both assembly and dismantling. 

But to see the machine in operation 

is amazing. The weather was great, 

which makes it all worth while, and 

the tulips in flower, bit early this year 

made a top weekend.  

Please keep this in mind on the big 

Island, try to plan some holidays in 

Tas to coincide with the Tulip festi-

val, you will not be disappointed.    

Planning is well under way for the 

2015 National, advise getting your 

applications in soon, if you haven't 

already, promising to be a great 3 

day event, much more for our Tassie 

crew, setting up and organisation. 

We have all the vintage categories 

on entry, steam, stationary engines 

of all makes, sizes, horse powers, 

trucks cars and bikes. Still plenty of 

room for more.  

We have ordered good weather for 

the event, not sure how we will go on 

that, but we are very confident at 

that time of year.  

More events as more Ag Shows be-

tween now and early next year will 

keep us busy, and as our member 

age is climbing higher, which keeps 

our younger members a bit more 

active, helping our seniors with their 

displays, we cannot let them give up 

too easily, as we will lose their exper-

tise with older machinery. Kindest 

regards to NHMA Committee, a top 

event at Clarendon, NSW, congrats 

to their management. See you in 

Tas,   

 

Brian Scott, HMC Tas.   



P a g e  5  I S S U E  7 0  

Safety Guideline amendment:  

A couple of clubs have made representation 

to the NHMA regarding removal of cutter 

bars on mowers.  It is difficult to have the 

engine running on a mower with the rigid 

cutter bar removed. 

At a meeting of the NHMA Committee on 

20/9/2014 letters from a club were dis-

cussed. It was noted that òrigid bar bladesó 

do comply with current regulations regard-

ing rotary mowers.    I am pleased to advise 

that the following amendment to the NHMA 

Safety Guideline (3.4) has been made: 

3.4  CUTTING BLADES:  All blades on 

exhibited rotary mowers shall be removed 

and blades on mechanical scythes shall be 

disengaged except during actual demon-

strations in designated areas. Blades must 

be removed if operated in a compound with 

other exhibitors.   

Mowers with a rigid cutter bar (i.e. other 

than a disc with removable blades) are ex-

empt.  These mowers can be operated with 

the bar attached, however please use com-

mon sense and ensure that rocks, sticks etc 

are cleared from the site where the mower 

is operating, and have the mower at a 

higher height adjustment. 

This amendment applies immediately. 

INCIDENTS  

1.  An early cross-engine Case was exhibited 

at the Queensland Heritage Rally, and had 

been running on previous days.  The opera-

tor had started the tractor to take it for a 

run prior to the dayõs proceedings.  At the 

time of starting, he did not notice anything 

unusual at the flywheel area, which was 

also the cranking point for the engine. 

Once the engine was running, the operator 

took control of the tractor from the driverõs 

position, from where he could not see the 

flywheel and he did not see it separate from 

the engine. 

A bystander alerted the operator that the 

flywheel had broken away and pointed to it 

travelling at speed across the ground.  He 

advised the operator to return the tractor to 

its parking position. 

Few spectators were on the grounds, and 

no injuries were reported.  There was no 

way that the operator could have known of 

the crankshaft defect, unless the tractor 

had been dismantled and the area X-rayed.  

This was a genuine incident. 

 

 

2.  A further report was received regarding 

incorrect procedures in relation to a 

òfloodedó engine. The engine was being 

cranked with the spark plug removed in 

order to burn off the excess fuel, using a 

disposable cigarette lighter.  As a result of 

this action òa significant flash explosionó 

occurred; again luckily, no injury or serious 

fire resulted. 

(Un)Fortunately a member of the gathered 

viewing public, who observed this incident, 

was a Safework SA employee. 

This incident DOES NOT reflect well on club 

and NHMA safety concerns, and it may not 

be too long before government departments 

begin placing regulation (Statutes/Law) in 

place to control our hobby. 

Currently, we enjoy a relatively unregulated 

pastime ð let us try to keep it this way! 

 

OTHER SAFETY  

On another safety aspect, children under 

ten have been observed in working display 

compounds at rallies. 

Please note:  The NHMA Committee recog-

nises that the operating compounds are 

dangerous places and children should NOT 

be admitted to them ð this is also how the 

insurance company, QBE, considers it, and 

the personal accident insurance reflects 

this thinking. 

Public Liability insurance only covers the 

public OUTSIDE the compounds. 

Personal Accident insurance covers exhibi-

tors INSIDE the compounds. 

There is NO PERSONAL ACCIDENT COVER 

for anyone under ten years of age.  The 

NHMA Committee would appreciate parents 

acting responsibly with regard to their chil-

drensõ safety. 

If any club can offer written suggestions, 

which can be supported by applicable insur-

ance, the NHMA would welcome the input 

by way of submission, insurance policy and/

or schedule of insurance. 

 

Blades to be removed 

Exempt 

 

 

REMEMBER itôs always 
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There are only 10 restored Marshall Colo-

nial tractors left in the world. Thanks to the 

dedication and ingenuity of a Home Hill 

man, Tom Callow, one of the tractors has 

been brought back to life after lying aban-

doned on a property (parts spread over 

1klm) west of Hughenden for more than half 

a century. 

The 4 cylinder Model F tractor will be one of 

two Marshalls on display at the 6th Queen-

sland Heritage Rally, being held in Ayr from 

25-27 July. The other rare tractor is a Model 

C 2 Cylinder single speed, thought to be the 

only one of its kind left in the world. It has 

been restored to 95% of its original condi-

tion by members of the Burdekin Machinery 

Preservationists. The rally will represent the 

culmination of years of hard work by the 

club members to bring these sturdy old 

tractors to life. Having two such rare trac-

tors on public display will be a world first. 

The story of how the second Marshall trac-

tor began its restoration journey in the 

1990s when Tom Callow and a few fellow 

enthusiasts from the Burdekin went to the 

Hughenden area to check reports of a Mar-

shall tractor. The first visit found the tractor 

in a sorry state. It had been pulled apart 

and they were not too enthusiastic about 

collecting it. (the engine crankcase had 

holes from a sledge hammer). 

After assessing the problems of restoration, 

a second visit was planned with the neces-

sary lifting gear. The tractor was loaded 

onto trucks using methods from the early 

1920s. The engine, while looking good from 

one side, had been vandalised. It was possi-

ble to look right through the crank case and 

the sump had been removed and partly 

smashed. The tractor parts and wheels 

were taken to Hughenden and sent by rail to 

Ayr for storage. 

More thought was given to the situation and 

a third trip west was made to collect further 

parts for the tractor.  Tom had heard whis-

pers of a second Colonial tractor being in 

the Muttaburra area, so the men went west 

yet again. This time they found just about all 

the parts needed to make a full tractor. 

Ten years passed by, with all the parts 

safely stored but no work being done. The 

tractors had lain abandoned for such a long 

time ð another decade would not make 

much difference! 

In 2010 Tom decided it was time to start 

restoring the Marshall. The wheels were put 

back in place and work began on the en-

gine. A frame was made so the engine could 

be rolled upside down for repairs and reas-

sembling. The holes in the crank case were 

repaired. The transmission box (forward and 

reverse gear) was gradually rebuilt. 

Tom was reusing some parts, and a deal 

was made with a collector from Tamworth to 

swap the large rear wheel drive cog for a 

variety of the parts to complete the tractor. 

Tom found that the quality of Marshall cast-

ings made the welding of the crankcase etc 

a lot easier than anticipated. 

With the engine crank case and sump com-

plete, the engine mounted on the frame was 

taken to Ayr to Wassmuth & Son to rebuild 

the engine. 

It seemed everybody in Ayr got to know the 

engine was being repaired. Finally it was 

ready to start. The instruction book said how 

to do it, but a contact in Canada who had 

the same tractor advised that this method 

only had a 10-15% chance of starting.  A 

starter motor was obtained and a friction 

drive onto the flywheel was used. The en-

gine came to life after about 90 years of 

sleeping. The chassis, wheels, transmission 

and engine have since been painted in the 

appropriate colours. 

Tom, who also has vintage cars, was able to 

obtain a magneto the same as the original, 

through his contacts. The final items of res-

toration involved making a radiator, which 

consisted of a series of copper tubes and a 

tank at the bottom. It is called a serpentine 

radiator. New mudguards and a fuel tank 

were constructed. 

The excitement was high, once the engine 

was refitted to the chassis and transmission 

was complete.   The cooling system was 

fitted and the tractor was officially moved 

five metres back and five metres forward. A 

great achievement considering its state 

when found in Western Queensland all 

those years ago! 

Some details:  Marshall Colonial 4 cylinder 

tractor Model F.  Horsepower 32 developing 

60/70HP 

2 speed forward and reverse. Manual 

change of gears could take 5 minutes from 

low to high. 

The two Marshalls were in action at the 

recent QHR rally. There are only 10 left and 

restored in the world. 

News From a couple of Tasmanian Clubs:  

The Old Bits & Pieces Club of Tasmania Inc. 

was formed in February 2005, by a group 

who collect anything of interest to them that 

is 30 years or older. 

We have a passion for sharing our collec-

tions with others. Some items displayed and 

collected by members are: stationary en-

gines, tractors, teapots, models, sewing 

machines, china, dolls, cars and other items 

too numerous to mention. 

Currently, we have 45 members, including 4 

junior members. We are getting ready for 

the Hobart Show, then we have the Brighton 

and Huonville Shows. 

We are also one of the three Tassie Clubs 

involved in organising the NHMA 2015 Rally  

in Tasmania.                

Karen 

Collinsvale Machinery and Social Club Inc. 

This club has only been established for four 

years but has already collected a number of 

interesting items of farm equipment.  Very 

recently the club has become a member of 

the NHMA. 

Collinsvale is a small rural community lo-

cated in the foothills of the Wellington 

range. The area was once a vibrant farming  

district with an emphasis on small fruits 

such as raspberries and blackcurrants plus 

a number of small, family based, saw mills. 

There is a considerable agricultural heritage 

with interesting machinery and equipment  

that has survived. 

Probably the most significant (and rare) 

item that has survived is a Bates Steel 

Mule, Model F, from the 1920's. This ma-

chine had been used on a saw mill from the 

1940's until a mechanical fault led to it 

being abandoned in the 1950's. It was res-

cued in 2001 and has been restored to 

working order, except for the tracks. The 

club is having new tracks fabricated by club 

members and is on schedule to have it fully 

operational for display at the National Rally 

in 2015. 

 

Ian 

Rare Marshall Tractor Rises From The Hughenden 

Ashes  


